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Sun Hotel, Hitchin, Hertfordshire on Monday 18th April 2016 at 6.30pm

Persons attending:
Chris Lowe, Branko Bjelobaba, David Korn, Graham Williams, Peter Checketts,
Paul Swanton, Brian Alderton, Alastair Body, Stephen Wilson, Michael Brett,
Yvonne McCormick, Craig Hosking, Clare Surgeon, Gavin Potter, Yousuf Hamid,

Nicola Wilson, Andrew Watson, Andrew Sykes, Mark Morris, Stephen Wright.
Apologies:
Colin Birch, Jeanette Alderton, Julia Hart 
Convening of Meeting:
The President welcomed all members to the Annual General Meeting and announced the housekeeping arrangements. Apologies for absence duly noted as above.
The minutes following the AGM on 13th April 2015 were agreed as a true record - this being proposed by Graham and seconded by Alastair and agreed unanimously.
 
ORDINARY BUSINESS

Annual Report of Council:

President

1. Report circulated to attendees before the meeting.  The President expressed appreciation for the support given to him by all Council Members. Chris reported on what has been one of the most energetic and successful years in this Local Institute’s history.

A copy of the report can be found at the end of the minutes. 

Council

Other reports were circulated to attendees before the meeting including: Education, Careers, Dinner, Secretary, Charities, and Sports and Social.  These can also be found at the end of the minutes.

There were no comments raised from the written reports.

Treasurers Report 

Accounts for the year to 31 December 2015
The end of year accounts were professionally examined by Moore Stephens and were circulated to attendees for consideration and adoption before the meeting.  - A copy is attached with these minutes. 

The motion
“That the end year report and accounts for the year ending 31st December 2015 to be received and considered was proposed by Alastair, seconded by Andrew and agreed unanimously.”
Appointment of an Examiner of Accounts

The motion

"THAT Moore Stephens be re-appointed as the Examiner of Accounts for the Presidential Year 2016/7 was proposed by Alastair, seconded by Andrew and agreed unanimously. 

Chris thanked Colin for providing an excellent service in the Treasurer role and will be missed.
Elections of Council 

The President Chris Lowe  read out the names of the nominated members for election to Council in the year 2016/7  all of whom had been formally selected and agreed by Council members prior to this meeting,
The following Officers were elected:

President:                  
Branko Bjelobaba 
                                  
Proposed by Brian seconded by Graham and agreed unanimously. 

Deputy President:      
Graham Williams

Proposed by Paul, seconded by Brian and agreed unanimously. 

Life Vice Presidents:        
Dick Richardson, Brian Alderton, Andrew Watson

Voting vice Presidents:          Chris Lowe, Alastair Body
Council for 2016/17 as listed below were elected en-bloc.  Proposed by Branko, seconded by Graham and agreed unanimously.

Secretary:                   
David Korn
Treasurer:                   
David Korn
Education Secretary:   
 Clare Surgeon
Dinner Secretary:       
Chris Lowe
Careers Officer:          
Peter Checketts
Charities Officer:        
 Paul Swanton
Sports & Social Secretary:
 Craig  Hosking
Young Professionals leader:  
Michael Brett
Council Members:    
Brian Alderton

Jeanette Alderton
Alastair Body
Stephen Wilson
Yvonne McCormick
Gavin Potter 

Yousuf Hamid

Nicola Wilson
Colin Birch

SPECIAL BUSINESS

Transfer of office

The new president Branko Bjelobaba thanked the past president Chris Lowe for his year in office.  Branko received the presidential chain of office.

Branko gave a short speech, in which he highlighted the importance for all Council members to make a contribution and follow through on the CPD suggested events so that we can deliver another great year.
The president Branko Bjelobaba presented Chris Lowe with his past president’s badge.

Date of next year's AGM

The date of next year’s AGM was agreed as 19th April at the Sun Hotel.
President ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Date ____________________________

Annual Reports of Council

PRESIDENT’S ANNUAL REPORT 2016

1. First of all, welcome to our Annual General Meeting.

2. Secondly, as this will be, quite definitely, my last report to an AGM as President, I am delighted to report on what has been one of the most energetic and successful years in this Local Institute’s history.

3. In a new departure for our Institute, we took the decision 12 months ago to appoint a paid Secretary to assist Council and President in their work on behalf of members. The appointment of David Korn to this role has been a resounding success; and I can only thank David as sincerely as possible for all his strenuous efforts on our behalf.

4. At the start of my year, the future was not bright for this Local Institute. We were being criticised at National level for having too large a cash surplus and for providing for less than the minimum CPD requirement. There was also talk of dismantling Luton & St Albans as a Local Institute and spreading the membership between neighbouring LI’s. Accordingly, my pledge on taking over as President in April 2015 to spend money in the right areas and to provide at least 1/3rd (11/12 hours) of members’ structured CPD requirements was, I think, taken with a pinch of salt by many.

5. As it was, I did get that forecast wrong. In fact, if a member had attended all the CPD events we arranged during the last 12 months, he or she would have fulfilled their entire 35 hours structured CPD requirement. I must thank David again for his organisational skills and several members of Council for their input and for arranging speakers.

6. We have arranged evening meetings, as well as full- and half-days seminars, including joint events with neighbouring LI’s, and all our events have been (a) well attended and (b) received almost 100% positive feedback from attendees.

7. The Annual Dinner was a resounding success; in a totally different format, the event attracted a far younger profile of members than in the past. Many of those who attended the Dinner for the first time went on to attend speaker meetings and two joined Council. My thanks go to Branko Bjelobaba for his excellent organisation of the event, which has been commented on favourably at other Institutes.

8. Early in the new LI year we hosted a presentation to large employers within the Institute area. This was held at Luton Hoo, and as a result we established a particularly good relationship with Towergate, who have provided us with a very active Council member in Claire Surgeon, and continuing support for our events. It would be pleasing if other major employers in the area could take the same stance.

9. I am delighted as well to report that we have welcomed several new and enthusiastic members on to Council, and at the same time reduced the average age of the Council! As a result, we now have an excellent relationship with the PFS locally and an embryonic Young Members section. Our succession planning can now move on apace.

10. I would like to take this opportunity of acknowledging the support given to our Institute by our long-standing Charities Secretary, Paul Swanton, who has carried out this, often little-understood function for as long as I can remember.

11. We say farewell this evening to another long-standing and much respected member of Council – our Treasurer, Colin Birch  - who has provided excellent service in this role and who will be sorely missed

12. I would like in fact to thank all members of Council for their individual and collective support during what turned out to be a difficult and very busy year for me professionally. Without the support I have received I would not have been able to fulfil the role of President with any degree of adequacy. Four terms as President is more than enough and it is my intention to step down from Council completely in 2017. In the meantime, I will continue to serve the Institute in any way required of me and I pass on the baton to Branko and his successors, secure in the knowledge that this local institute is now in safe hands and definitely going places. Thank you all. 

Chris Lowe ACII

Chartered Insurance Broker

President

The Insurance Institute of Luton & St Albans

SECRETARY’S ANNUAL REPORT 2016.
· It has been an enjoyable first year in my role as Secretary. 

· We received CII accreditation for our CPD events, and adopted policies on health and safety, equality and diversity and complaints.

· I have acted as focal point for all our CPD events. This has included issuing the e flyers and making sure our website is up to date detailing forthcoming events and reporting on previous events.

· We ran 7 technical workshops (2 were PFS specific) and 7 one hour talks which equated to 25.5 hours CPD.  I personally attended 10 of these events.

· Regarding the one hour talks our average attendance was 31.

· Having analysed the feedback throughout the year I able to report that 86% reported presentation style was either excellent or very good and 90% reported that the organisation of the event was either excellent or very good.

· Our current membership stands at 1139 members of which 437 are PFS members.  

· I am very happy to continue my role in 2016/7 where I hope to contribute to a further successful year.

David Korn ACII

Secretary 

The Insurance Institute of Luton & St. Albans

EDUCATION SECRETARY’S REPORT 2016

Over the last year there has thankfully been a gathering momentum of interest in the work of our Institute in all matters educational.

A greater understanding of the wishes of some of the employers in our institute area was gained at the “Meet and Greet” meeting that took place at Luton Hoo on the 12th June of last year. This event appears to have precipitated a much improved relationship. Following feedback received, the institute was then able to tailor the events to more accurately meet the requirements of its members.

This development has occurred in parallel with the transition from a CII exam based qualification for general insurance practitioners, to a Mixed Coursework/Assignment route. The coursework option has also been piloted for PFS members.

As highlighted in the Secretary’s report, there have been seven workshops that have been run by the institute over the previous twelve months, with two being PFS specific. Focus has been on a variety of subjects, some of which have covered contemporary issues (e.g. Terrorism, the Insurance Fraud Bureau), others have provided guidance on both emerging and established policy areas, such as Directors and Officers Liability insurance. Additionally, there has been the opportunity to view online audio presentations, again on different aspects of insurance, including Client money, complaints etc.

Coincidentally, there appears to be a greater emphasis on CPD for all CII members and this may be one of the factors which has resulted in most, if not all events being well attended. Invariably, feedback has been very good, perhaps enhanced by the fact that CPD events are invariably free with a buffet provided for all attending delegates. However, such facilities are provided at a cost and the choice and location of venue etc will need to be kept under review.

To continue to be perceived as a thriving Institute, it’s important that this momentum is maintained. A robust Council will help in achieving the aim of meeting the needs of our members.

Graham Williams ACII

Educations Secretary

The Insurance Institute of Luton & St. Albans.

CAREERS ANNUAL REPORT 2016

1. The planned multi school Careers Event at Stevenage Leisure centre duly took place and was well attended by up to a dozen local schools.

2. We had a presence there all day and my thanks to Council colleagues and rhg staff who helped me man the stand throughout.

3. I met the local LEP representative during the day and discussed modern apprenticeships with various local authority attendees and will follow up these initiatives.

4. Attendance at subsequent planned events was hampered by conflict with hospital appointments on two occasions and poor administration by the local organisers such that no more events have been attended since 29/1.

5. In the coming months I will be looking to further develop the principles and procedures established with Caspar Bartington when David and I met with him last year.

Peter Checketts ACII
Careers Secretary

The Insurance Institute of Luton & St Albans

DINNER SECRETARY’S ANNUAL REPORT 2016
1. Following a few complaints from table hosts about Luton hotels in general (well Luton!) and the fact that there were 'issues' with the Chiltern at the last dinner (no hot water and the breakfast chef failed to arrive) we took a decision to move the venue to the Mercure in Hatfield but noted, with irony, that those who had complained, failed to attend!  The date was also moved from early February to September so to avoid any date clashes and also the inconvenience of having several dinners in close geographical proximity to each other and generally better weather was anticipated.
2.  As a change to the normal black tie dinner format we made things very informal and had the two 'proper' speeches at the start (CII and Chris) and dispensed with a comedian on this occasion instead hiring some singing waiters.  This all went down very well indeed and a disco (if that's what you call it these days!) followed the dinner.
3. Feedback was superb and the dinner attracted a much younger crowd than ever before.  Financially the loss overall was only £684.03.  The hotel staff did a great job and there were no hitches to speak of.
4. The next dinner, under the guidance and direction of Chris, will be on 21 October at the same venue.  Sian Fisher, the new CII CEO, has agreed to speak and we have booked Ian Irvine as the comedian who is very accomplished indeed.  We are still looking for a band and have had bookings/expressions of interest already.
Branko Bjelobaba ACII 

Deputy President and Dinner Secretary.

The Insurance Institute of Luton & St Albans.

SPORTS & SOCIAL SECRETARY REPORT 2016

A successful Sports & Social quiz night took place on 3rd December 2015. The event was held at the Hare & Hounds in St. Albans and 30 people from within the insurance industry attended. 

The St. Albans area was chosen in an attempt to see if a new location would be effective. The fact that the attendance was at capacity – allied to some fantastic feedback from guests (including newly attracted people) – proved it was a favourable night.

Due to the success, it has been agreed that future Sports & Social events should take place biyearly – in the summer and winter months. I am currently working on the planned summer event.

Craig Hosking Cert CII

Sports & Social Secretary

The Insurance Institute of Luton & St.Albans

18th April 2016.

